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Order Merchandise
On-Line!

Get Your Favorite COA4WDCI
merchandise and more on-line!

Visit the association website at
www.hightrails.org 
and click on“Online Store”

Check it out TODAY!

1st QUARTER MEETING DETAILS
1st  Qtr Meeting, Saturday, January 21, 10 a.m. - 2 p.m.
Hosted by: The Board of Directors

Forney Museum of Transportation, 4303 Brighton Blvd, Denver, 
CO 80216. Come see all the cool vehicles in the museum. 
please rsvp the president@hightrails.org so we know how many 
to expect. Lunch will be meat/cheese trays.
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VOLUME 14, ISSUE 1, January, 2017
Colorado High Trails is published digitally four times per year for 
the purpose of getting information out to our membership. Original 
articles by COA4WDCI/Colorado High Trails may be reprinted with 
credit and contact information for Colorado High Trails included 
in the publication. Cartoons, art and copyrighted stories are 
property of the respective author/ artist. Contact us and we will 
put you in contact with them directly for permission to reprint. 
Contributions and letters to COA4WDCI/Colorado High Trails are 
always welcome. All items are published with the understanding 
that information is from many sources, from which there can be 
no warranty as to the accuracy or completeness.

DEADLINE FOR THE NEXT ISSUE OF THIS 
PUBLICATION IS March 15, 2017
To contact Colorado High Trails, send an e-mail to  
newsletter@hightrails.org or mail requests or information to:
COA4WDCI Newsletter
Po Box 16995 
Colorado Springs CO 80935

**You must contact us to make address changes or corrections**
e-mail: membership@hightrails.org, fill out the form on our website at  
www.hightrails.org/add_update.html.

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES
The Newsletter staff would like to thank everyone who sent articles, but 
we are always in the need for more. If we cannot fit every submitted 
article in the current edition, we will hold for the next edition. If you do 
not find it in the next issue, please contact us and let us know so that 
we can make sure that we have it. As always, if you have any questions 
or concerns about this newsletter, please feel free to contact us at: 
newsletter@hightrails.org.

COA4WDCI’s Mission Statement:
The purpose of the Association is to represent, educate and 
advocate for the 4x4 clubs and promote responsible motorized 
recreation use and conservation of our public lands and natural 
resources. To promote cooperation and friendship and inter-
communications among the clubs, to liaise with other motorized 
recreation organizations and to bring forth a united voice and effort 
to benefit our clubs and members.
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Order Merchandise
On-Line!

Get Your Favorite COA4WDCI
merchandise and more on-line!

Visit the association website at
www.hightrails.org 
and click on“Online Store”

Check it out TODAY!



4WD Xtreme
855 Weaver Park Rd. #1
Longmont, CO 80501
303-776-1148
www.gregs4WDxtreme.com

4Wheel Parts –  
Colorado Springs
1749 S. Academy Blvd.
Colorado Springs, CO 80916
719-591-9400
www.4wheelparts.com

4Wheel Parts – Denver
12655 E. 42nd Ave., Suite 1
Denver, CO 80239
303-341-5337
www.4wheelparts.com

4Wheel Parts – Westminster
7001 Federal Blvd.
Westminster, CO 80030
303-430-9300
www.4wheelparts.com

4x4 Off Road & Used Parts
938 W. Willox Lane
Fort Collins, CO 80524
970-224-1133
www.4x4usedparts.com

Adler Publishing Company
PO Box 519
Castle Rock, CO 80104
303-660-2158
www.adlerpublishing.com

The Associate Membership Program
A program designed to create a close relationship between owners of Four Wheel Drive Vehicles and the business firms that 
provide the products and services they buy and use.

Barney Brothers
Darrin Barney
970-243-9300
2477 Industrial Blvd.
Grand Junction, CO
darrin@barneybrothers.com
www.barneybrothers.com

Bullhide 4X4  
Auto Accessories
5817 South College Ave.
Fort Collins, CO 80524
(970) 224-2288
www.bullhide4X4.com 

Colorado Toyota Specialists
26366 Sutton Rd.
Conifer, CO 80433
303-838-4772
ctstoyota@aol.com

Crane Hi-Clearance/
Crawlertech 4X4
5315 Vasquez Blvd.
Commerce City, CO 80222
720-422-4598
joshua@crawlertech4x4.com
www.crawlertech4x4.com
www.cranehiclearance.com

Edgewater Jeep Repair
5038 W. 44th Ave.
Denver, CO 80212
303-477-8766

ExtremeTerrain
7 Lee Blvd, Suite 100
Malvern, Pa 19355
855-556-8042
www.extremeterrain.com

Four to Go
10930 W. 44th Ave.
Wheat Ridge, CO 80033
303-421-5876
tkrapes@fourtogo.com
www.fourtogo.com

Funtreks Publishing
P.O. Box 3127
Monument, CO 80132
719-536-0722

Hellman Motor Co.
750 E. Hwy 92
Delta, CO 81416
970-874-4444
ehellmanmotor@aol.com
www.hellmanmotorco.com 

High Country Performance 4x4
1695 W. Hamilton Pl.
Englewood, CO 80110
303-761-7379
www.hcp4x4.com

Off Road Ltd
Jeff Maxwell, President
1859 Jasper St
Aurora, CO 80011
303-367-9666
www.offroadltd.com 

Predator 4 Wheel Drive
4260 N. Nevada Ave.
Colorado Springs, CO 80907
719-528-5790
www.predator4wd.com

Rockstar Kustomz USA
marcum@atech1.com
970-209-3233
www.rockstarkustomzusa.com

Super Trucks USA
2440 Kipling St.
Lakewood, CO 80215
303-238-3951
www.supertrucksusa.com

T & T Customs
216 Ave D, Suite A
Cheyenne, WY 82107
307-775-9565
www.tntcustoms.com

WARN Industries
12900 S. E. Capps Road
Clackamas, OR 97015
800-543-WARN (9276)

Class 1 – $500 per year
Firms engaged in the 
manufacturing and distribution 
of Off-Highway Vehicles on a 
nationwide basis.

Class 2 – $100 per year
Firms manufacturing and 
distributing parts and/or 
accessories for Off-Highway 
Vehicles on a nationwide
basis.

ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP CLASSES
Class 3 – $100 per year
Firms who publish and/or 
distribute magazines, books, etc. 
on a nationwide basis.

Class 4 – $100 per year
Firms selling, leasing or renting 
Off-Highway Vehicle equipment, 
parts, accessories or related 
items on a nationwide or 
statewide basis with multiple 
outlets.

Class 5 – $50 per year
Firms selling, leasing, or 
renting Off-Highway Vehicles, 
equipment, parts, accessories 
or related items on a statewide 
basis with one outlet.

Class 6 – $50 per year
Any general business firm 
whose retail outlet is limited to 
one location.

(Prices and membership requirements are subject to changes and revisions at any time.)
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Northern District Land Use Update by Adam Mehlberg

Canyon Lakes Ranger District:
Seasonal road closures are now in effect. 

Boulder Ranger District:
Seasonal road closures are now in effect. 
Kingston Peak FR353, Caribou FR505, Middle St. Vrain FR114, 
Coney Flats FR507.

Coney Flats FR507 -The dried pond by the Coney Creek crossing 
is seeing more impact from vehicles driving through it. More 
carsonites have been installed and downed trees have been used 
to block access. In 2017 the Trailridge Runners 4WD Club will be 
installing a full buck and rail fence to enforce no motorized access 
into the dried pond.

Lefthand Canyon OHV Inventory - Forest Service is now working 
with Trails Unlimited, internal group, to do inventory of what 
remains, and what has changed in the Lefthand OHV area after the 
flood. Work may begin in the summer of 2017
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Thank you for your volunteer efforts!

Remember that the drive time to and from the project counts.

You can document hours your club members meet with the public land agencies to do planning for on the ground projects, 
or time spent interfacing with the public as a volunteer for the Forest Service or BLM. You may also document hours for 
hosting 4WD roads and running trail patrols, or doing Highway Cleanups.

COLORADO HIGH TRAILS6

The total volunteer hours for the 2016(FS fiscal year) is over 
17,200 hours, of that 345 hours were reported late and are from 
the 2015 season. The total 17,200+ hours have been reported 
to the public lands managing agencies. The adjusted hours will be 
used to calculate each clubs hours per member number for the 
annual awards.

Hours reported this year are shown in the summary chart below.

 ** Deadline for 2017 hours is September 15 **

Any hours reported after this date will go into 2018 and will be 
reported to the managing agencies late, which will not help them 
in their annual reports.

Enter the hours on the Hightrails web page at:
www.hightrails.org/index.php/menu-projects-programs/menu-
adopt-a-road/menu-adopt-file-hours 

or

Print out the printable page and mail it to me at:
Adam Mehlberg, 4562 S. CR29, Loveland, CO 80537,

or 

call me at:
970-669-6979, and tell me the project name, public lands 
you worked on, date, number of volunteers and hours for each day. 
drive time to and from the project counts.

Adopt-A-Road / Volunteer Projects, by Adam Mehlberg
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Grand Mesa Jeep Club Continued
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Mile Highg Jeep Club Continued
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In Colorado, please remember to always 
‘Stay The Trail’ and ‘Register Your Ride’.

Look into an 

Associate Membership 
for your business TODAY!

An Application can be found at www.hightrails.org



…And So  
    Much 
    More!

Come in and check out  
     our new YETI products             
         and coolers!

     4X4 Experts
             Service and Repair  
                     All Makes and Models

                      Installation

5817 S. Col lege Ave.,  Fort  Col l ins
WWW.BULLHIDE4X4.COM  |   970.224.2288COLORADO HIGH TRAILS12



Letter From the President - Ige Gustavson
I hope everyone enjoyed the holidays and either spent time with 
their families, or out four wheeling, or better still...both! A close 
friend and I both are living in Colorado sans family, so that meant 
the long Thanksgiving weekend was spent enjoying the bitter 
cold outdoors and It was worth every second. As I’m writing this, 
I realize that I have been lucky enough to wheel over a month 
combined this year! It’s been awesome to see so many new trails 
and places!
 
I returned from wheeling over Thanksgiving weekend, worked 
three days, then turned around and headed back out to the 
south western San Rafael Swell for four more days of wheeling 
with some of my Land Cruiser friends. Four days of fun chasing 
the paths of Everett Ruess (look him up, it’s an interesting story), 
camping in below freezing weather, shooting guns, and blowing 
stuff up. Does it get any better? Nope! 

I’m gearing up for another good year of wheeling too. 2017 will 
hopefully be epic for me and I hope you also are getting ready to 
go out and explore all the west has to offer. There are so many 
states that don’t have the public lands we do and more and more 
our access is being taken away, so go make your memories and 
see all the west has to offer while you can!

But I haven’t been completely screwing off. I have managed to 
dig up and scan an entire manual on how to write a grant that 
our webmaster Jim is converting to host on the website. This is 

in response to what one club felt would help make us a better 
value for them. In addition, they wanted to know what exactly we 
have to offer, so I worked up a bullet list of why you should be a 
member. And they asked for instructions of forming a club. So, by 
gawd, I worked that up too. Hopefully Jim Dixon has gotten that on 
the website by the time you are reading this, but if not, just send 
me an email and I’ll shoot it off to you.

For the instructions on starting a club, I did a ton of research, but 
it’s been two decades since I was actively involved in helping a 
club form, so you if you see any errors, please, feel free to correct 
me! More importantly, if you think there’s something we need to 
do, let us know! 

www.staythetrail.org
Free downloadable OHV maps available online.

In Colorado, We Stay the Trail

No matter where your adventure takes you.

Always Stay The Trail.

STTad2_OJ.indd   1 11/13/09   12:37:52 PM
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As many of you already know, the Mountaineers have decided to 
add Ballard Road to our list of Adopt-a-Trails since we have a growing 
membership and the ability to help more trails in our area. Along with 
Ballard Road, which consists of FR 129, FR 129A and FR129B, we 
will also be taking care of the portions of FR 154 and FR 154C that 
are connected to Ballard Road since there is no other access to them 
it only seemed logical. 

On Sunday, October 30 we set out to preform our first initial clean up 
of the trails in that area. We began to gather at the normal location of 
King Soopers on N. College and Wilox at 8:30 a.m. and left promptly 
at 9 a.m. to the sound of the Oooga horn with nine vehicles in tow. 
We made our way through Fort Collins and around Horsetooth 
Reservoir to meet out southern group in Masonville and acquired an 
additional 4 vehicles to complete the trip to CR 44H. It was decided 
to air down near the Moody Hill Trail head to respect the private 
property owners near the start of Moody Hill. 

It was planned to break up into 3 groups once there so we could 
conquer the clean up and learned the real advantages of the HAM 
Radio with one in each group. The first Group broke off onto FR 154 
to start that portion. The other two groups continued on until they 
reached the FR 129A turn off and the second group started up that 
route. The remainder of the group continued on FR 154 until the 
end and proceeded up FR 154C to the top. 

The original plan was for all three groups to meet in Surface Meadow 
for lunch, but thanks to the constant HAM Radio Communication it 
was realized that this was not going to happen. It seemed that the 
years of not receiving any trail clean ups proved to be a large task for 
the beginning portions of the trail that are easily accessible by most 
vehicles. By the end of the clean up we managed to fill approximately 
30 fifty-five gallon trash bags along with some bed springs and such, 
and added 156 volunteer hours to our tally.

Ballard Road Clean Up
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The Clubs of Colorado Association of 4 Wheel Drive Clubs, Inc.
Central District
BIG HORN JEEP CLUB
Mike Paris
303-748-1899
or
Janice Green
720-377-6684
bighornjeepclub.denver@gmail.com

COLORADO GO-4’S (AURORA)
c/o Brian Rose
1946 S. Macon Way
Aurora, CO 80015
www.go4s.org

Rising Sun Four Wheel Drive 
Club of Colorado
PO Box 260175
Lakewood, CO 80226 
(303)898-5181

Northern District
BIG THOMPSON 4 WHEELERS
c/o Ed Householder
P.O. Box 44
Loveland, CO 80539
970-669-2253
or Kerry Beach
970-290-1529
kjbjeeper@juno.com
www.bigt4wheelers.com

HORSETOOTH 4 WHEELERS
c/o Frank Morgan
5608 Gabriel Drive
Loveland, CO 80538
970-663-1474
ht4fun@juno.com
www.ih8mud.com

LARIMER COUNTY 4WD CLUB
(MOUNTAINEERS)
c/o Craig Stumbough
2549 Newport Drive
Fort Collins, CO 80526
4x4@mountaineers4x4.org
www.mountaineers4x4.org

NISSAN OFF-ROAD ASSOCIATION 
OF COLORADO (NORAC) 
www.norac4x4.com 

TRAILRIDGE RUNNERS 4WD 
CLUB
c/o Gail K. Straty
P.O. Box 1716
Longmont, CO 80502
303-857-2162
fax: 303-857-1497
www.trr4wd.com

Southern District
BIG HORN 4X4’S
Alex James, President
P.O. Box 562
Colorado Springs, CO 80901
719-659-3315
www.bighorn4x4.org

COLORADO LAND CRUISERS
C/O Luke Gilginas
1011 W. South Ave., Woodland 
Park, CO 80863, 719-963-8998
lukegotlost@aol.com or
coloradolandcruisers@gmail.com
www.coloradolandcruisers.com

COLORADO ROCK HOPPERS
c/o Jeff Stemas
3405 N. Jon Street, Colorado 
Springs, CO 80907
719-359-1489
jeffstemas@msn.com

COLORADO SPRINGS  
CHRISTIAN 4 WHEELERS
c/o Denny Hage
4210 Stonehaven Dr., Colorado 
Springs, CO 80906
719-540-5826 or 719-332-9277
dkhage@comcast.net 
www.csc4w.com

RIDGE RUNNERS
c/o David Pool
1271 S. Aspen Rd.
Pueblo, CO 81006
719-583-2246
dzcpool@comcast.net 
or for Canon City
Cliff Safe
719-289-0618
safeoil@hotmail.com
www.ridgerunners4x4.com

ROCK JUNKIES 4X4 CLUB
Kevin Campbell, President
719-238-9013
www.rockjunkies4x4.com

ROCKY MOUNTAIN 4WD CLUB
Dave Welch, President
14845 Herring Road
Colorado Springs, CO 80908
719-660-4873
CORM4WD@gmail.com

UTE PASS IRON GOATS
Chuck Severance – President
1231 Rampart Range Road
Woodland Park, CO 80863
719-687-5543
www.utepassirongoats.com

Western District
CNCC FOUR WHEELERS.
C/O Chris Spencer 
Club President 
806 Ashley Ct 
Craig CO. 81625
970-629-0940
bigjeep20@gmail.com 

CREEPER JEEPERS GANG
c/o Club President
P.O. Box 4583
Durango, CO 81302
www.creeperjeepers.org

HIGH COUNTRY 4 WHEELERS
c/o Carrey Sims
P.O. Box 2494
Glenwood Springs, CO 81602
970-927-0230
simco801@hotmail.com

HOLY CROSS 4 WHEELERS
c/o Celestino & Judy Sandoval
95 Rafferty Dr.
Leadville, CO 80461
719-486-3494

THE WILD BUNCH 4WD CLUB
c/o Perry Reed
(970) 249-5731
desertrat27@hotmail.com or
Jeff Lane
(970) 874-3486
1031 Ridge St.
Montrose, CO 81401

The information on this page is the most current information that we have on each 

club. If you do not see you club name or if any information is incorrect, please 

contact Shelly Surface membership@hightrails.org.
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NoCo4Lo News, by Kerry Beach

Well, we started out with a very dry and warm fall but it was 
inevitable that we would eventually get to winter, and we did 
with a vengeance. Now that we are into the winter months 
of the wheeling season and are limited on the trails we can 
run, but as always we will make the best of it.  There have 
finally been some significant snowfalls in the high country, 
accompanied with high wind that has made some pretty deep 
drifts across the trails.  Just remember that even the easiest 
trails can become extremely dangerous in the winter and 
traveling alone should never be attempted unless you are 
prepared for anything. You don’t always know the conditions 
where you are going and how quickly they can change for 
the worst so always go prepared with the proper recovery 
equipment and enough survival gear (including food, water, 
extra clothing and blankets) to last you a minimum of 72 hours 
just in case your vehicle become incapacitated in a remote area.

So, I will continue to be the Northern District VP on into 2017 
as long as need be or until someone would like to take over 
the position. I hope to become more involved within the district 
and on the state level as we go into the new year as I have 
not been so much since I was the “Grand Puhba”. Even though 
I have been involved in the COA4WDCI as a BOD member 
in various positions throughout the years, I would like to get 
myself and other members (new or old) motivated to get more 
involved. We need to work together in order to achieve our long 
term (and short term) goals and be proud to be a member 
of such a great organization. Just like with new leadership in 
the recent election has stirred the passion of some to “make 
America great again”, let’s continue and“make the COA4WDCI 
great again” as well! (stepping off my soapbox now)

Speaking on getting more involved, I (we) would love to see 
a huge member (or even non-member) involvement at the 
upcoming 1st Quarter Delegate’s Meeting in Denver. There is 
more detailed information in this edition of the newsletter. This is a 
great opportunity for those all along the Front Range to see what’s 
happening and ask questions or maybe even find a place that you 
could fill in where help is needed. I hope to see YOU there!

In the meantime, 
Happy Trails!
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Call to Order - Ige Gustavson

Pledge of Allegiance-  All

Roll Call - Brian O’Connors

Introductions - Ige Gustavson

Review and Approval of the 3rdQtr 
Meeting Minutes
Correction was made to the minutes to 
read “The Wild Bunch is looking for help 
with the County on permits for running the 
Black Bear Backwards event, not to have 
another group take it over.

Review and Approval of the 3rd Qtr 
Treasurer’s Report 
No Report

Report of Officers and Clubs 
President – Ige Gustavson

Northern District VP – Kerry Beach 
and Clubs present: 

Central District VP: - Ige Gustavson 
and Clubs present: Big Horn is still 
working on the Raffle License and its 
related issues.

Southern District VP – Jeff Stemas 
and Clubs Present: Big Horn will be 
attending the Chili Challenge and is 
palnning a trip to Moab in May and the 
Rubicon in late August. Rock Hoppers – All 
our rigs are broke

Western District VP – Mike Welch 
and Clubs Present: Wild Bunch - rWild 
Bunch Christmas Party was December 3 
and they ran the 21 Road. Wild Bunch 
does not like that we no longer have 
a printed version of the High Trails 
newsletter. Also, the current on line format 
is hard to read.

Committees
Adopt A Road – Adam Melberg
Need your Volunteer Hours!

Land Use/COHVCO – Jerry Smith
Request was made to send updated 
COHVCO Economic Study out to the clubs 
so they will have the current information 
on how the motorized community 
contributes to the local communities. 

Jerry also shared that they are working on 

Colorado Association of 4 Wheel Drive Clubs, Inc 4th QUARTER Meeting Minutes

the Rim Rocker trail and there will be new 
trails for this year’s Rock Junction event

Jerry Smith stated he needed to step 
down as the COHVCO Representative to 
concentrate on his United and ORBA “One 
Voice” duties.

United Four Wheel Drive Association 
– Jerry Smith
Question came up again if the United dues 
had been sent forward?

Club Membership – Shelly Surface
No report. 

New Member Application  
None

Associates & Supporting 
Membership– Joel Vanderberg
No report.

FEAT - Michael Hirschman
The issue of keeping FEAT or letting it 
separate and become it’s own 501c3 has 
been resolved and Brian and Ige are now 
on the board of FEAT.

Background checks have begun using 
verified volunteers

Stay The Trail & Tread Lightly – Mike 
Paris - No report.

Old Business

Website – Jim Dixon
Still need your clubs events and other 
events for the calendar! We need your 
clubs information along with websites and 
Facebook pages to help promote clubs. 
Need articles to post from Member Clubs. 
The website and newsletter are what our 
members make it!!!!

Committees page and bod contacts are 
missing/out of date, can we get pictures of 
the committee and board members for the 
contact page

Raffle vehicle	
Update on the Raffle License progress 
from Raffle Chair 

Newsletter – Kerry Beach
Article Deadline to Kerry is the 1st of 
the previous month, next deadline is 
December 1st, 2016 for the January 2017 
Electronic edition

Need someone to contact advertisers 
to get them to pay for their adds for 
2017, and maybe 2016 that are in the 
newsletter.

Recommendation was to go back to a print 
format and have the issue voted on again 
at the January meeting.

Club Grants
No applications submitted

Scholarships
None at this time. Scholarships get 
awarded at 2nd quarter meeting, if you 
have children getting ready for college, get 
them writing!

New ideas for COA4WDCI to 
attract new members and increase 
attendance at meetings
Transition meetings from the way they are 
currently conducted to a shorter 1.5-2 hour 
meeting to conduct business followed by a 
training seminar to help improve member 
clubs.  Training seminars would vary in 
material to include anything from improving 
social media pages, website construction, 
grant writing, trail etiquette, safety and so 
forth.

Increase presence of BOD members, 
especially district vps at Member Clubs

To help move the meeting around the 
state, transition meeting host from clubs to 
District VP’s responsibilities.  To help with 
this process each of the District VP’s could 
get each of their Member Clubs involved in 
different aspects of the meeting to increase 
participation and attendance. 

Ideas from gmjc	
Grant writer, There will be a copy of an 
old book on grant writing, but do we have 
someone who is willing to help clubs or 
write a cheat sheet on grant writing.

Ige found a “Grant Writing” book and has 
scanned the pages so that Jim Dixon can 
upload it to the website for clubs to access

Atty to help with legal needs and club setup 
– right now, I don’t feel we are financially 
able to do this.  Do we have someone who 
could volunteer to help write a step by step 
on the club 501c.
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No Action

Provide accounting services to keep clubs 
compliant with state and federal licenses.  
Again, I don’t feel we are not financially 
viable to do this, but we may are looking 
into having the state books audited and 
could discuss with the group we choose 
about helping clubs either pro bono or at a 
discounted rate

No Action

Find a product to sell and have the clubs 
compete to see which can sell the most, 
split the profits between the state and the 
clubs.  Maybe trasharoos with the state 
logo?  High quality clevis hooks?  

Discussion of having a Members Only logo 
products and then other swag for sale to 
the general public.

Restart End O Summer – Will Do

Trail building/maintenance fund that can 
be borrowed from and replenished when 
grants are received.  This might not be 
a legal option, but a reminder that the 
association has a landuse grant clubs can 
apply for

Making sure that all clubs receive their 
membership cards and stickers.  We can 
do that – Done, cards will be a 2016-
2017 Membership Card as soon as Brian 
has a copy of all the Club Rosters.

Rather than a vehicle, raffle other items like 
winches, roof top tents, fire extinguishers, 
tires, recovery kits, etc.  Excellent idea.  

Umbrella liability insurance to cover clubs 
and their events-  This one is extremely 
difficult.  I’ve been a member of larger 
associations that have also had issues 
recently with skyrocketing insurance costs 
making it near impossible, but we will 
inquire when we find potential options. – 
This need more research. – Needs more 
research

Build a COA4WDCI Trail Head Sign that 
is metal that can be taken to events, trail 
projects, meetings, etc. and then have club 
patches or logos on magnets that can be 
placed on the sign showing what clubs are 
involved with the event.

Put on educational clinics

Develop a State Association Tri Fold to be 
used to promote the organization

New Business

Public Lands Day for COA4WDCi
Begin planning for 2017

There is a National Public Lands Day that 
has been coordinated by the National 
Environmental Education Foundation https://
www.neefusa.org/public-lands-day for the 
past 23 years. Next year’s event is scheduled 
for September 30, 2017.

Christmas for Kids and Caravan for 
Kids events – Lincoln Tech, Saturday, 
December 3, 2016.

Elections

President – Ige was elected President

Treasurer – Larry McGimsey was elected 
Treasure

Western Vice President – Mike Welsch was 
re-elected

Central Vice President – Ige remains in 
this position as there was no nominees or 
volunteers.

Parliamentarian – Patty Beach

Request from the Wild Bunch
Have COA4WDCI and or COHVCO look into 
assisting the Wild Bunch in the permitting 
process with the county for the Black Bear 
Backwards event permit. The National Forest 
Service has issued them a 10 year permit.

To Do
Build a list of things that need to be done 
and when on a repeating basis, like annual 
and quarterly filings with the State, Federal 
Government, etc. and then assign what 
Board of Directors Position is responsible for 
each task.

New Technology
Set up a Drop Box type account for the 
Board of Directors to use for items like Club 
Rosters, reports to be filed or that have been 
filed, etc.

New Connections
Clubs should be invite BLM, NFS & County 
Commissioners on Trail Rides

Future Meetings
1st Quarter 2017 – January 21st  held by 

2017  BOD

Board of Directors Meeting on January 7th

2nd Quarter 2017 – April 15th, TBD

Board of Directors Meeting – Saturday April 
1st 

3rd Quarter 2017 – July 15th Hosted by- 
Wild Bunch – they want to hold the meeting 
on the trail.

Board of Directors Meeting- Saturday July 1st 

4th Quarter 2017 – Oct 21st Hosted by- 
Northern District?

Board of Directors Meeting- Oct 7th 

Adjourn
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